Dodleston & District Parish Council

 Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council 

Monday 13th July 2009 - 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall

MINUTES

Those present

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman

Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Arthur Hughes, Michael Dix, Percy Hulmston, Karen Tilston

Clerk
Sarah Hassall

1.
Apologies


Paul Buchanan, Sarah Parker, James Clarke

2.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest

Cllr Mike Dix declared a non-prejudicial interest in all planning matters in item 8.

ii) RESOLVED The Chairman signed as a correct record, the minutes of the annual meeting of the Parish Council held on the 11th May 2009.  

3.
Public Speaking Time

PC Sharon Beverley read to the meeting the June beat report for the area and stated that on the whole it has been a quiet period.

The path wardens report highlighted the state of the footpaths in Dodleston and fly tipping on Moor Lane.  Clerk to report to the Council.  

The proposed changes to the local bus service remain the main concern to residents. Cllr Maughan to continue to liaise with the bus company and council.  See item 6, iv).

4.
Boundary Commission Review

Jim Dryland of Pulford Parish Council attended the meeting to discuss his views regarding the proposed change of boundaries in the area.  A discussion took place and it was agreed that Cllr Maughan would write to the boundary committee to put our combined views forward and to communicate with chairs of other local Parish Councils on the matter.

5.
Meadow Foods

Cllr Maughan noted that an application is imminent from Meadow Foods for their latest commercial plans and wanted to reaffirm the position of the Parish Council  in regard to further development at the site..  

RESOLVED Cllr Maughan will continue to pursue the following in the interests of the Parish as follows.
To achieve a more balanced application with consideration to the following  

i) Request broader more strategic plans with longer term ideas to remove piece meal planning application that are quite often not implemented complicating future plans. 
ii) Meadow Foods are tenants and the site landowners are shareholders.  Could an alternative access to the site be considered to alleviate impact of traffic on local roads within the Parish.
iii) Look to make a contribution to the community via S106 to assist in calming traffic in our area and to help with local amenities.

6.
Local concerns / outstanding issues

i) Car park gate repair – broken hinge Clerk & Cllr Maughan to ensure repair is carried out.

ii) Car park surface – No response has been received from Lamberts.  Cllr Maughan to write and state that if no response/action is received within 7 days further action will be taken.  Course of legal action will be investigated.

iii) Fly tipping – couple of incidents recently.  Please be vigilant and report immediately to


www.fixmystreet.com, CWaC website or a local councillor.

iv) Local bus service – Ariva contract has been awarded to GHA coaches to provide our local services.  Cllr Maughan read correspondence from John Ellis-Jones Operations Manager for the Council.  


RESOLVED  

· Parish Council support that the service remains the same. 

· Meeting to be arranged with John Ellis-Jones.  

· There is no bus stop sign in Balderton.  To be pursued by Cllr Maughan.

v) Benches Lower Kinnerton

RESOLVED – Clerk to order one bench for the Lower Kinnerton green at cost of £445.  Resident Craig Holt very kindly volunteered to install the bench.

vi) Development of area by Dodleston phone box.  All voted in favour to pursue the development of this area, Clerk to investigate options and obtain quotes from companies.  


Bench repair to be implemented asap.

vii) Litter picking – Clerk to write to the young man and thank him/offer purchase of bags, jacket etc.

viii) Dog mess leaflet is now printed and distribution will be organised by Cllr Parker.

ix) Parish newsletter - Cllr Dix has received quotations, still awaiting one.  Hope the first run will be in September.  All agreed that Cllr Maughan, Cllr Dix, Cllr Tilston and Clerk will liaise and agree formant.

x) Parish signage – Cllr Buchanan has sent the relevant person the road signs survey, requesting a meeting in the village to get various signs updated/replaced/added. He has also chased the flashing school sign. Cllr Vine to contact Cllr Buchanan regarding children playing/slow signs for Lower Kinnerton.

7.
Field Update

i) RESOLVED All agreed that a valuer would be appointed to determine the current value of the field. 

ii)
Loan due to be repaid in March 2010.  Various options are available including mortgage.  Cllr Dix to provide figures at the September meeting.

iii)
Cllr Dix agreed to speak to Richard Bellis and make an agreement for the next few years for the cutting and maintenance of the field grass and hedges.


iv)
RESOLVED  Clerk to obtain quotes and purchase a replacement gate for the entrance to the field.

8.
Planning Applications

Moat Farm retrospective hand car wash application – Cllr Blythin stated that an interceptor may be required – issue to be raised on form.  No other comments raised.

9.
Finance 
i) To approve income and expenditure since the last meeting 

Resolved – All income and expenditure since the last meeting was agreed as per the summary attached to the agenda.

ii) To discuss feedback received relating to the 2008/2009 internal audit


Feedback relating to the above internal audit was read to the meeting and comments noted.

10.
Correspondence

Letter received from Nicola McKeand from the Local Council Service Delivery Project, wishing to meet the PC as soon as  possible to discuss our future plans.  Clerk to liaise with Cllr Maughan for available dates.

11.
Date of next meeting


14th September 2009







